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July 12, 2018  
 
Vic Cacciatore 
Cacciatore Law Group 
527 South Wells Street, Suite 800 
Chicago, Illinois 60607 
 
Re: FOIA 18-0176 
 
Dear Mr. Cacciatore:  
 
The Illinois Tollway is in receipt of your FOIA request dated July 5, 2018. In that request, you asked 
for the following items: 
 

1. Current plan for Rt 53 (FAP 342) at Half Day Road; 
2. Proposed Right of Way map of the widening of Tri-State Tollway (I-294); and 
3. Ordinances on resolutions authorizing land acquisition from January 1, 2018-present. 

 
In response to Item 1 of your request, the Tollway has no responsive records. 
 
In response to Item 2 of your request, the Tollway has no responsive records. However, the overall 
corridor plan can be found on our website: 
 
https://www.illinoistollway.com/outreach/projects-in-your-community/central-tri-state-tollway-i-294 
 
Your request for Item 3 is granted, but the responsive records you are requesting can be found in 
records maintained on our website. Under 5 ILCS 140/8.5(a): 
 

“A public body is not required to copy a public record that is published on the public 
body’s website. The public body shall notify the requester that the public record is 
available online and direct the requester to the website where the record can be 
reasonably accessed.”  

Specifically, our website includes resolutions authorizing land acquisition from January 1, 2018-
present here: 

https://www.illinoistollway.com/about/regulations-rules-policies#Land%20Acquisition%20Policy 

Respectfully, 
 
 
Gina Sabbia 
Freedom of Information Officer 


